FINEST JUNIOR BADMINTON TALENT ON SHOW AT OLYMPIC PARK

The countdown to the first national badminton competition at the new Sydney Indoor Sports Centre at Olympic Park is getting closer. The Under 19 Australian Badminton Championships begins with the CP Maddern team events on the 14th July and finishes off with the finals of individual events on the 20th July.

Eight teams have confirmed their participation, specifically Northern New Zealand, Queensland, South Australia, Tasmania, Western Australia, two from Victoria, and New South Wales. The team events should prove exciting, with New South Wales and Victoria fielding some of the best junior badminton players in the country, as well as the return of the New Zealand team to the Under 19 event after a short absence. 

Playing at a 'home ground' will boost the confidence of the New South Wales team, especially with the addition of their most experienced and talented players who are strong contenders for major titles. Eva Ratanasena has been consistently one of the highest ranked juniors in the country during the past few years and will be stating her claim for a place in the Australian World Junior Badminton Team to travel to South Africa for the World Junior Badminton Championships later in the year. 

Spoorti Rattan and Corianne Kwan are also up and coming New South Wales players hoping to achieve a similar feat. Eva and Corianne will also be forming a formidable partnership in the ladies doubles. The men's singles and men's doubles should feature New South Wales' Alaster Wylie and Chee Wai Lum as the main opponents to Victorians Gary Tho, Ben Walklate, and Glenn Warfe. Meanwhile, the New Zealand players will also threaten the to take out major titles.

The New South Wales Badminton Association will therefore be calling for the moral and financial support from local communities in the lead up to and throughout the Championships. This exciting event will no doubt help build Australia's future in badminton through the development of talented junior players.

